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§ 3.8 

The Follow-Up Letter 
“Thank you for this opportunity.” 

The follow-up letter, or email, is a nice touch. Thank the firm for the interview. Even if you do not get 
the job, send a short note saying how much you learned from the interview experience. Doing so will 
keep you in the firm’s mind. Send the letter or email about ten days after the interview if you have not 
heard back. 
 
Finally, and this is important, never ask the attorney why you did not get the job. You may feel like 
saying, “I want to learn from this experience,” but that is not his or her job. It is not professional. Don’t 
do it! 
 


